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BROADWAS AND COTHERIDGE PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF AN ORDINARY MEETING

OF THE PARISH COUNCIL

Held on Monday on 11th February 2013 at Broadwas Village Hall at 7.30 pm

Present
Councillors: Winkworth, Tabberer, Key, Oliff, Downes, Pearce, White, and the Clerk Mrs Downes.

In attendance
 County Councillor Davies, District Councillors Bass & Swinburn,  
13/016             Apologies 
                        Councillor Norris was working in London tonight. His apology was accepted and noted.
13/017            Declarations of personal or prejudicial interest and update of Register of Interest Forms.

                        Councillor Downes as Planning Sub-Committee Chairman registered an interest for planning application 13/00059/FUL

received after the Planning report was composed but brought 

                        to the meeting for initial discussion.

13/018
Public Participation

There were no members of the public present.
13/019 
Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 14/01/2013
   
 Apart from one spelling mistake and 2 number indent errors, it was agreed that they were a true record. The Clerk will amend these errors and get them signed and initialled before the next meeting.
13/020
Matters Arising (Not already on Clerk’s Report and Agenda)

Water and sewerage maps have been obtained from Severn 

                        Trent Water at no cost to the Parish Council.

Cllrs. Pearce and Norris together with the Clerk have prepared


a draft grant application for BIFFA which should be ready for

submission by March.


U K Gas Distribution have offered an ex gratia payment to the


Parish Council of £4,000 in recognition of the disruption 

                        caused to Broadwas village by their repair works (which are 


now complete) at Church Lane throughout the summer and

winter. This is in response to a letter from the Parochial 


Church Council requesting recompense from U K Gas 

                        Distribution’s Community Engagement fund.

13/021           District  Councillor’s Reports
                      Paul and Roger’s report is attached to these minutes and in
                      addition to this:
                      In addition to insulation, oil and LPG gas buying schemes, 

                      MHDC, through I Chooser, brokers, can offer cheaper electricity 

                      and gas. Resident who use gas AND electricity could hope to

                      save between £250 and £300 on average per year. 

                      The Worcestershire Hub has been awarded a ‘Customer

                      Service Excellence’ award for the third year running.                               





County Councillor’s Report

Worcestershire County Council will be presenting their budget and use of reserves within the next few weeks. A third of the £50m from reserves will be used to keep services running along. In addition to this a grant from central government of £3.2m will be used over the next 2 years towards highways.

From his Divisional Fund, Alwyn Davies has recently granted two parties from Broadwas with £500 each; Bumblebees Pre-School, to help replace stolen play equipment and Friends of St. Mary Magdalene church for a set of new doors. The Parish Council thanked him for this.
Alwyn and the Clerk had received an email from David Jew, Senior Traffic Engineer, that morning, regarding Item 10 on the agenda and a discussion followed. The Traffic Management Team have now taken over the remaining elements of the Speed Limit Review and David has been asked to conclude proposals for the A44 at Broadwas, Accordingly the view is ‘that the extent of the current 30 mph speed limit, for this village, is correct and should not be altered’
Alwyn recognised our disappointment at the outcome but opined that the findings were not definitive and did not preclude future negotiations. The Clerk, therefore, was requested to re-invite all relevant parties and concerned residents for further discussions to the next scheduled Parish Council meeting.
13/022           Affordable Housing


A second meeting on 6.2.2013 at MHDC had been attended by
                     Cllrs. Winkworth, Downes and Pearce. They met with Duncan 
                      Rudge,Development Control Manager at MHDC  Planning 

                      Dept, Mr. Parsons and Mr Pugh from Wolverly Homes who
                      outlined developments which have transpired since the last
                      meeting.


The project would now involve two areas, the existing proposed

                      site adjacent to the school and a second site adjacent to Stoney 

                      Ley. The whole proposed development would now consist of 18 

                      dwellings of mixed tenure. Draft plans were viewed by those



present, comments noted by the Chair who will convey the 



observations of the PC to  MHDC prior to the next meeting 

                     planned for 28.2.2013. 
13/023
Proposed speed restrictions by Highways Department for 

                     Broadwas village.


Covered in 13/021
13/024          Correspondence
An email from Jo Grange had been received, thanking the Parish Council for their support and advice towards starting up a football team (See Nov 2012 minutes). The team will be called ‘Lower Teme Lions’ and Jo has already applied for a grant and obtained sponsorship from a local company. The Parish Council was delighted with this progress.    
                     
. 
13/025
Progress Reports
a) Treasurer’s Report

     A copy of this is attached to these minutes.

     All payments were unanimously agreed by the Council.

     A budget for 2013/2014 had been prepared by the Clerk

     and distributed to all councillors.

b) Clerk’s Report
     A copy had been circulated to all Councillors. 
c) Public Land Officer’s Report for January.
The public box at Cotheridge needs re-varnishing. All other jobs reported will hopefully be dealt with when the running track is installed.

d) Berryfield Report.

The slide has been examined by a qualified blacksmith. His recommendations are that when the area on the shute can be dried out, clear mastic filler should be applied to seal the gap and all rusty edges re-painted.

.
13/026
Planning


A planning report was distributed to all present.
There were no contentious applications listed. Planning application 13/00059/HOU, Mr & Mrs Betts of Hillside, Broadwas,  received 9.2.2013 was discussed and this was considered contentious, in which case a separate meeting will need to be arranged to decide on a reply.
13/027
Councillor’s Reports and Items for future Agenda


Verges up by Butts Bank are being churned up and causing
                     deposition of mud on the road. The clerk is to report this to 

                     Highways.

13/028
Date of Next Meeting



11th March 2013.


Chairman…………………………………..date…………………….
Notes: Public Participation
Attached: District Councillors Report

        Planning Report

                Treasurer’s Report


        Crime statistics for January 2013


Planning Report for February 2013 meeting
Results from MHDC

9.12.2012 12/01640/FUL Burgone Property Inv Ltd, Field Ridge, Bromyard Road, Cotheridge WR6 5LP for ‘ Change of use of 2 buildings to B1 use. Reply :

Whilst the Parish Council, in principle has no objection to this application, it does seem that Mr Burgoyne now has several previous granted applications which are still awaiting development, which does concern the Parish Council'

23.1 APPROVED

New Applications received

	
	Treasurer's Report for Broadwas & Cotheridge Parish Council Meeting for November 2012
	l for Feb 2013

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	As at 25.1.2013
	
	
	Payments
	Receipts
	
	Credits

	
	TSB account
	
	
	
	
	
	18452.15

	
	Berryfields Account
	
	
	
	
	
	3095.67

	
	NS&I account
	
	
	
	
	
	3379.99

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Balance Total
	
	
	
	
	
	24927.81

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Receipts& payments Included in this balance
	in this total
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	848
	A Bullock (LM)
	
	266.4
	
	
	

	
	NS&I int
	
	
	
	
	18.09
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	24927.81

	
	Receipts & payments NOT included in this balance
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	835
	St Mary Magdeline
	
	1500
	
	
	

	
	chq not yet issued
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	For agreement at tonight's meeting
	
	
	
	

	
	850
	S Downes sal&exp Jan
	351.84
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	TOTALS
	
	
	
	1851.84
	
	
	24927.81

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	NET FIGURE
	
	
	
	
	
	23075.97

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Commited payments
	monies
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Berryfield Green project
	
	3094
	
	
	

	
	Speed activated signs
	
	602
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Total
	
	
	
	3696
	
	
	

	
	Cash available
	
	
	
	
	
	19379.97

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	


District Council report to Broadwas & Cotheridge Parish Council for January 2013
Broadheath Ward Cllr. Roger Bass (roger.bass@malvernhills.gov.uk   01905 641105)

& Cllr. Paul Swinburn (paul.swinburn@malvernhills.gov.uk   01905 333358)

Activity report

As the New Year starts, we hope we can make sound progress on all the challenging issues facing the Council; keeping the District’s finances in sound order, whilst maintaining essential services is an important start. We have mentioned before the steps being taken by MHDC to review its activities, vital if we are to continue to give high quality performance and value for money, but similar work is also being undertaken by many of our partners.  Paul is getting to grips with a major change programme at the Worcestershire Hub that recognises the increased demand for automated and on-line services, the forthcoming changes which the government’s ‘Universal Credit’ scheme will bring about in our ‘Revenues & Benefits’ department and the continuing drive for efficiencies. Much media coverage has been given to the government’s shifting of responsibility to local authorities for the payment of Council Tax Benefits, for the localisation of Business Rates and for Public Health and these added duties are arriving just at a time when staffing is under enormous pressure.  Little wonder then that the Leader and Deputy Leader are attending a ‘Master class’ LGA course in Birmingham on 4th February entitled ‘Collective and co-operative approaches to service delivery’ – some people just get all the perks!

Planning
We expect the Parish Council to be heavily involved over the next twelve months in ensuring that the developers and planners aim high and then are required to follow through and the local knowledge held in parish councillors must be brought into play. Rather unexpectedly, it appears that there could be two linked development proposals to consider, which hopefully can be introduced to the benefit of the whole village. We’re pleased that the Parish is already engaged in a constructive manner, as these are the only obvious growth sites for the village for many years to come. New homes there must certainly be in the District, as we have both been made aware of in briefings this month on our obligations to maintain a supply of affordable housing and the needs of our growing population – particularly if we are to get growth in our local economy.

Other District Council matters
We were briefed this month on the initial stages of the wheelie bin introduction, and were impressed with the thought and consideration that is being employed by the MHDC staff – not surprising really as they always win plaudits for their performance of this significant duty.  Letters are going out this week to every household in the District with preliminary details of the May roll-out.

On a Wider Front
With the cold and snowy weather we have experienced in January, you will be pleased to know that the rough sleeping situation in the District is being effectively addressed and we believe there are now less than a handful cases across the whole area. However, if you consider someone as being homeless or at risk of becoming homeless, please contact our agent Festival Housing on 01684 579579 as soon as possible so that they can try to prevent them from having to go on the streets. If you do become aware of anyone needing emergency shelter, for urgent support please contact ‘The BUBBLE’ – an organisation charged with “supporting, empowering and releasing potential in young people aged 16 to 25 in South Worcestershire, who are homeless or at risk of becoming homeless”: Telephone: 01905 423197 ext. 306 or email thebubble@ymcaworcester.org.uk .
Housekeeping

As usual, both Paul and Roger will be happy to talk to you at any time. Remember, you can raise any matters with either of us, face-to-face or using the contact details above.


 

The parish crime figures for the month of January 2013 are as follows:-

 

Broadwas
 

0 ASB 

0 Violent Crime

0 Burglary

0 Theft

0 Criminal damage 

0 Vehicle Crime

0 RTCs

 

Cotheridge
 

0 ASB incident  

0 Violent Crime

0 Burglary 

0 Theft

0 Criminal damage

0 Vehicle Crime

0 RTC 

 

Best regards

Martin

 

CSO Martin Butcher (40072)
Kempsey and Alfrick Local Policing Team
Malvern Police Station
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